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The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  MAY 11, 2017 - 7:00 PM
LYNN  CRIST   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR,  DENNIS GRUVER
 Thanks to all who were available when the storm moved through our area on Monday, May 1.  We had 6 members ready to respond with equipment if needed.  Thanks to 6-35 and 6-36 for standing by at Station 13 EOC.  Since  many of our bad trees fell in the windstorm of last year, our damage from this storm was reduced. 

In case of a power failure at our community radio repeater site, 6-1, 6-4 and 6-30 were prepared to take a generator to the transmitter site.  This will be the plan for the future until we can secure an automatic switching battery backup that would power the repeater during a commercial power failure.  This battery backup unit will cost approximately $600.00 that we would need to budget for unless we can find a sponsor to cover the cost. 

This is a month of many events and all of our members are needed.  Saturday, May 13, 2017, will be the Montgomery Fireman's Parade.  The equipment will need to be at the Athletic Center by 
16:30 hrs, and the parade will move at 17:30 hrs.  All communications will be on the repeater frequency.  Let me know by next Thursday if you are willing to drive a vehicle or ride along. 

On May 18, 2017, we will attend the Emergency Preparedness Day at the Allenwood Federal Prison. We will leave Montgomery at 0800 hrs.  This year we are on our own for lunch, which will be available on site or you can bring your own.  The amount of equipment that we take will depend on the volunteers available. 

Saturday, May 20, 2017, will be the Fishing Derby.  Equipment will leave the building at 08:00 hrs. 

Memorial Day, Monday, May 29, 2017, we will need help at 0715 hrs. to set up the IMU, sound system and chairs at the park.  Lunch will be available at the Legion after the event.  Yellow shirt and cap for this event please.  If you need replacement of either let me know. 

See you at the meeting:                                                                                     DENNIS 

